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March 28, 2016
123/16

H.E. Ambassador Sir Ronald Sanders
Chairman of the Permanent Council
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.

Excellency:

I have the honor to address Your Excellency in relation to certain provisions
contained in Resolution CP/RES 1059 corr.l approved by the Permanent
Council on March 21, 2016.

Operative paragraph 3 of the Resolution requests that the General Secretariat
reduce expenses of the 2016 Program-Budget by US $2 million and instructs
the Secretariat to report on such cuts to the Permanent Council no later than
March 28, 2016.

In this connection, I am pleased to inform Your Excellency, that the
Secretariat will take the following actions to achieve the mandated $2 million
reduction in expenses:

e Vacant posts will only be filled in exceptional cases and after a rigorous
examination of the need to fill the position. In all other cases, vacant
posts will not be filled, thus allowing a savings of $1.600.000

e A 30% cut will be imposed in Regular Fund financed travel, which will
generate $450.000 in savings.

e The various areas of the General Secretariat will be instructed to reduce
performance contracts (CPRs) to achieve an additional savings of
$150.000

Some additional savings will be made by reducing the salaries of certain trust
positions.

I also wish to draw Your Excellency’s attention to operative paragraph 4 of
the same resolution which instructs the Secretariat to prepare a $72 million
program-budget for 2017, which is $12 million less than the 2016 program-
budget.

In order to save $12 million in 2017, we must start making reductions in
programs, offices, personnel and CPRs this year. Otherwise, we would be
forced to make cuts in 2017 even deeper than the mandated $12 million in
order to generate the funds necessary to pay termination expenses.
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The Secretariat’s Strategic Counselor is conducting program reviews which
will inform our plans for meeting Member States’ demands for further
austerity. In all these efforts, we must focus our very limited resources on
our highest priorities.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration and
esteem.
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